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INCREASED FUNDING ASK 
Recommendation One: The federal 
government should mandate 
increased targeted undergraduate 
funding opportunities in all three Tri­
Council agencies. 
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BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
NSERC policy states, "undergraduate student participation in final-year projects 
and summer projects is an important first phase in research training and plays 
a major role in encouraging excellent students to pursue research careers." 
While research experience far undergraduate students' is highly valued, the 
funding opportunities for undergraduates within Tri-Council agencies are 
limited. NSERC affers a strang model, providing "Undergraduate Student 
Research Awards" which are allacated among universities, and are advertised, 
applied for, and selected within departments. With such high numbers of 
students in social science, humanities, and health sciences disciplines, it is 
problematic that these students are missing out on such valuable educational 
opportunities. 

Research opportunities for undergraduates in fields covered by SSHRC and 
CIHR are far more limited. This past year, SSHRC had a targeted 
undergraduate opportunity through their "Storytellers" contest, which 
challenged students to effectively communicate the impacts of SSHRC-funded 
research on the lives of Canadians. While this is a beneficial initiative for 
students, it does not provide any research opportunities. Similarly, CIHR offered 
a summer internship program, which was open to both graduate and 
undergraduate students in health professional programs. Unfortunately, this 
program also provided less reach and opportunities than various NSERC 
initiatives. 

Encouraging undergraduate participation in research does not require every 
student be funded to complete full-time summer internships. Rather, having 
enough funding set aside to encourage on-campus initiatives could foster the 
development of research skills and encourage student participation. Funding 
opportunities for smaller initiatives, like the creation of on-campus 
undergraduate research journals, could provide similar experiences and 
outcomes for comparatively small investments. 

For social science, humanities, and health sciences students to obtain the same 
benefits that undergraduate students in science and engineering receive, SSHRC 
and CIHR must offer targeted undergraduate funding, and NSERC must build 
on its current initiatives for science and engineering disciplines. In 2011-2012 
NSERC allotted $18 522,000 directly to undergraduate funding, which offered 
initial opportunities for research. However, this program would similarly benefit 
from an increased financing to further invest in Canada's future in excellence in 
research. 

DATA COLLECTION 
Recommendation Two: The federal 
government should increase data collection on 
targeted Tri-Council funding opportunities for 
undergraduate students, as well as the current 
numbers of undergraduate student trainees 
involved in Tri-Council-funded faculty research 
proposals. 
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POST·SECONDARY STUDENT 
SUPPORT PROGRAM 
Recommendation: The Federal Government 
lift the 2% cap on the Post-Secondary Student 
Support Program, and provide an additional 
$50 mill ion dollars per year as promised in 
the 2015 Federal Liberal Party Platform. 






